

# Newsletter

RETURN TO MOZAMBIQUE



## A Message From Jennifer

#### **Dear Friends and Family,**

We are thrilled to announce our upcoming return to Mozambique this October! This marks a significant moment as we prepare to reunite with our orphan children. There's so much to do in the meantime—packing up our lives here and saying farewell to family and friends.

Initially, we had planned to head back in January, but due to unrest lasting over five months, we decided it was best to postpone, especially considering our two young children. We are immensely grateful to my parents for graciously hosting us.

We have been busy with our ministry in Mozambique. Chana has been managing our community outreaches and overseeing the administration of the ministry. He has also volunteered as a coach for soccer and basketball at our church, and both Lincoln and Reagan have cherished the opportunity to participate in sports during our stay. Chana has also continued his educational journey by earning certification as a personal trainer.

Throughout this period, I've stayed actively engaged with our team in Mozambique through daily calls. We are incredibly proud of their achievements in managing the orphan home and various community ministries despite the challenges. Additionally, I have been working on rebranding Project Liberty to the Chana Family Foundation (see attached letter).





#### jenniferjestes@gmail.com

I have continued to homeschool our children, and we have enjoyed getting to reconnect with family.

Jennifer

## **Prayer Requests:**

As we prepare for our return, we would greatly appreciate your prayers.

- "Prayer for Safety," as we will be working on getting supplies in South Africa for the Orohanage.
- "Prayer for health
  and strength as we
  return to many
  challenges with
  water and other
  conditions of living in
  a third world country.
- > "Pray for Lincoln and Reagan" as they adjust to a new culture
- "Pray for the needs to be met" as we look to expand our care for orphans and widows.



# **Our Calling**

We have been fortunate to be able to travel, connecting with many friends and churches, and sharing the incredible work God is doing in our lives and ministry.

Our missionary calling lies at the heart of the Chana Family Foundation's mission, and we are excited to work alongside a board of long-term supporters here in the US who have been instrumental in our journey.

If you feel led to assist with tickets and trip expenses, we would be deeply grateful for your support.

Thank you for being a vital part of our journey!

 October 18th: Fly to South Africa

- First 2 weeks: Work on documents & buy supplies for the orphanage
- November: Arrive in Maputo, Mozambique
- December:

   Community
   Outreaches planned.
   Basketball camp &
   Christmas Presents for the orphans.

Jennifer



# **Upcoming Projects:**

If you would like to help with our basketball camp for 100 orphans, you can sponsor a child for \$50.

We are sponsoring 300 Christmas gifts \$15 each. We go into the poorest neighborhoods and give gifts to children who have never received a Christmas gift and share the Christmas story.



SCAN ME

#### Connect with us

You can scan the QR code to discover additional ways to connect.

#### www.chanafamilyfoundation.org

New Mailing Address: Chana Family Foundation PO Box 92 Catoosa, OK 74015-0092